
Loveland Senior Advisory Board 

MINUTES June 1, 2011 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:   Anne Brown, Taylor Cobb, Kim Ferro, Phoebe 

Hawley, Lynn Hayden- Ugarte, Doris Helwig, Betty Herder, Judy Jones, Chris 

Kanowitz, Daryle Klassen, Marigail Jury, Sally Musso, Larry Roos, Earl Stevens, 

Bobbi Sutton.  Excused; Elaine Brush, Doug East, Tom Hoff and Richard Zalmany. 

Minutes from May 4, 2011 are approved. 

CITY UPDATE (Daryle Klassen)   the ground breaking for the Bridge at the Rialto 

this morning.  Loveland’s 4 million dollar addition should be completed by 

January 2012.  The Budget is going together, looking to probably increase fees 

to help offset 3.5 million in deficits.  ACE moving forward 8 golf carts busy with 

tours daily, process is going to be slow.   

OCTOBER SENIOR CONFERENCE (Earl Stevens) The budget and speakers have 

been established.  Committee is considering selling advertising space on 

program handout.  Topics will be Maintaining a Healthy Lifestyle, Survival Skills, 

Grief and Loss; up close and personal and The Computer does not “Byte” Back.  

Registration for 200 attendees will be required by Oct. 8.  Event begins @ 8 AM. 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE (Marigail Jury) Doug East is hoping to join on this 2nd 

attempt at taking community questions and helping advocate for their 

concerns.  Taylor Cobb will complete ½ page flyer as current handout and take 

along SAB Brochures, with 50 Plus Market Place News.  They will report at July 

6th meeting, and look to be on August 3rd SAB Agenda. 

BRIDGING THE GAP Sept.14th (Phoebe Hawley) Committee is looking at a FUN 

Presentation.  Letter will go out soon.  The Marriot in Ft. Collins has more than 

adequate space for service provider booths.  Fee is $20 to attend, this annual 

networking event.   

PHONE LINE CALLS (Betty Herder) No calls this month. 

 



HIGHLIGHTED REPORTS for June 

Phoebe Hawley-Fundraising Event sign up by June 15 for Fly me to the Moon 

event @ Mc Kee Conference and Wellness Center-visit www.bannerhealth.com  

keyword; Seasons Club  

Kim Ferro –Amazing in Aging is Friday June 17th @ Hilton in Ft. Collins. Tickets 

are only $6 per person (2 people for $10) pre-registration is required 970-495-

8564.  Renowned Maestro David Dworkin will conduct music; he uses humor to 

engage the audience. 

Sally Musso- Attended Ground Breaking for Rialto also this morning, bittersweet 

feelings as it will be their former business site will now become the Rialto 

Bridge. 

 Bingo @ Albertson’s is now so popular- people are bringing their own 

chairs!!!  When you shop there- ask for the schedule of Bingo Games @ 

checkout counter. 

Marigail Jury- will give ½ page SAB Outreach flyer to Sally to take to Bingo 

games. 

    Respectfully submitted, 

    Christine Kanowitz, secretary 

Handouts: Amazing in Aging 6/17  

  Season’s Greetings, the Season’s Club Newsletter (McKee) 
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